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FACILITY NAMING SUB-COMMITTEE 
REPORT 15-002 

Monday August 31, 2015 
1:30 p.m. 

Room 830, 8th Floor 
Hamilton City Hall 

71 Main Street West 
 

Loren Kolar 
Legislative Coordinator 

 

 
Present: 

 
Councillors M. Pearson (Chair), T. Whitehead, J. Farr, S. Merulla, L. 
Ferguson 

Absent with 
Regrets: 

 
Councillor J. Partridge - Personal 

 

 
THE FACILITY NAMING SUB-COMMITTEE PRESENTS REPORT 15-002 AND 
RESPECTFULLY RECOMMENDS: 
 
1. Naming of "Corporal Nathan Cirillo Leash Free Area" (PW15061) (Ward 12) 

(Item 8.1) 
 

(a) That the stormwater management pond located at 799 Golf Links Road, 
Ancaster which is used as a leash free dog park, be named the “Corporal 
Nathan Cirillo Leash Free Area” as this meets the guidelines set out in the 
City of Hamilton Municipal Property and Building Naming Policy;   

(b) That the City Solicitor be authorized and directed to prepare the 
appropriate amendment to By-law 12-031, a By-law “For Responsible 
Animal Ownership in the City of Hamilton”, to include the “Corporal Nathan 
Cirillo Leash Free Area” as a leash free location for dogs; in a form 
satisfactory to the City Solicitor.  
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FOR THE INFORMATION OF COMMITTEE: 
 
(a) CHANGES TO THE AGENDA (Item 1) 
 

The agenda for the August 31, 2015 meeting of the Facility Naming Sub-
Committee, was approved, as presented.  

 
 
(b) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Item 2) 

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 

(c) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (Item 3) 
 
 (i) June 9, 2015 (Item 3.1) 
 

 The Minutes of the June 9, 2015 Facility Naming Sub-Committee were 
approved as presented.  

 
 
(d) STAFF PRESENTATIONS (Item 7) 

 
(i) Revisions to the City of Hamilton Municipal Property and Building Naming 

Policy (PW05124(a)) (City Wide) (Outstanding Business List Item) (Item 
7.1) 

 
The Chair suggested that a formal presentation from Adrienne 
Kupchanko, Policy/Program Analyst, would not be required. 

 
The Committee sought clarification on the process for a Commemorative 
Bench in Schwenger Park. Staff advised that an application to the 
Commemorative Bench Program is required, and that the request would 
not come before the Facility Naming Sub-Committee.  

 
 The Committee sought clarification on elected officials being eligible for 

naming opportunities. Staff advised that elected officials must be retired 
from politics, or deceased before becoming eligible for naming 
opportunities. 

 
That Report PW05124(a) respecting the Revisions to the City of Hamilton 
Municipal Property and Building Naming Policy be referred back to staff to 
provide the Facility Naming Sub-Committee with clarification on the 
following matters: 
 

(i) Municipal Property and Parkland Name expiration; 
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(ii) Naming of Municipal Property or Building related to 

geographic area of neighbourhood; 
 
(iii) Process for removal of current name of Municipal Property 

or Building. 
 

 
(e) DISCUSSION ITEMS (Item 8) 
 

(i) Honouring Martin Short (Item 8.2) 
 
 Staff was directed to initiate the process of honouring Martin Short, in 

conjunction with other City of Hamilton departments, and report back to 
the Facility Naming Sub-Committee. 

 
 
(ii) Honouring Eugene Levy (Item 8.3) 
 

(a) Staff was directed to initiate the process of honouring Eugene Levy, 
in conjunction with other City of Hamilton departments, and report 
back to the Facility Naming Sub-Committee; and  

 
(b) Staff was directed to investigate the process of including Eugene 

Levy in the Hamilton Gallery of Distinction, and report back to the 
Facility Naming Sub-Committee. 

 
 
(iii) Recognition of Frank Cook, former General Manager of the Hamilton 

Street Railway (Added Item 8.4) 
 
Staff was directed to investigate the process for recognizing Frank Cooke, 
former General Manager of the Hamilton Street Railway, at the proposed 
location for the Light Rail Transit (LRT) transportation hub.   

 
 
(f) GENERAL INFORMATION/OTHER BUSINESS (Item 11) 
 

The following Item was considered complete and removed from the 
Facility Naming Sub-Committee’s Outstanding Business List: 

 
Item “F” – Corporal Nathan Cirillo Leash Free Park 
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(g) ADJOURNMENT (Item 12) 
 
 There being no further business, the Facility Naming Sub-Committee adjourned 
 at 2:10 p.m. 

  
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor M. Pearson, Chair 
Facility Naming Sub-Committee 

Loren Kolar 
Legislative Coordinator 
Office of the City Clerk 
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